
Questions & Answers for Body Worn Camera RFP 

As of March 14, 2023   

1. Does the County have vehicle modems or other equipment to facilitate the “Cellular 
connectivity for immediate remote upload of video from cameras”? The Butler County 
Sheriff’s Office utilizes USB730L devices from Verizon for connectivity at the computer. 
These devices cannot be connected to directly for remote upload of video. 

2. What is the vendor for the County’s CAD solution?  The Butler County Sheriff’s Office 
utilizes CentralSquare CAD Enterprise version 20.203.39.1. 

3. Will Deputies return to their respective station at the end of a shift?  Deputies are not 
required to return to the station at the end of their shift. 

4. Can the County please provide instructions for marking confidential information that is 
required as part of the proposal (i.e. financials)?  Please indicate on each page that it is 
of a confidential nature.   

5. Can the County please clarify, the requirement “Number of years of experience with 
phone service and visitation communication systems” is meant to be “experience 
providing body worn camera solutions to law enforcement”?  “Phone service and 
visitation communication systems” is a misprint and should read “body worn camera 
solutions”. 

6. Is the Non-Member Acknowledgement (pages 12 – 13) to be signed and returned with 
the proposal, or is it for reference only?  Non-Member Acknowledgment needs to be 
signed and returned with the proposal. 

7. What is the County’s anticipated award date?  May 1, 2023  
8. What is the County’s anticipated project execution date?  As soon as the cameras and 

accessories are received, the Sheriff’s Office will begin implementation.  Is there a 
deadline in which the project must be completed?  Not at this time.   

9. Will the County conduct presentations or pilot tests as part of the evaluation process?  
The Butler County Sheriff’s Office may choose to host presentations by select vendors 
based on the results of the competitive bid.   

10. Do the Butler County Sheriff’s Office vehicles have existing routers in the vehicles that 
can be used to facilitate cellular uploads, or should vendors include a quote for routers in 
the proposal?  The Butler County Sheriff's Office uses Verizon USB730L cellular 
modems in Patrol vehicles. Routers are not currently used in Sheriff’s Office vehicles.  If 
the proposed solution will require routers for upload, these routers should be included in 
the proposal.  

11. How many vehicles does the Sheriff’s Office have in use?  Approximately 80 vehicles.   
 


